
PUBLIC NOTICE
THE CITY OF SOUTHAMPTON

(MOVING TRAFFIC RESTRICTIONS) (AMENDMENT 4) ORDER 2024

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT SOUTHAMPTON CITY COUNCIL
proposes the following:

1. To help make school journeys safer, School Streets restrict vehicle access
during key times. Some vehicles are eligible for exemptions, allowing
access without receiving a Penalty Charge Notice.
Southampton City Councils School Streets are in line with national
guidance from Active Travel England. However, we plan to introduce
additional local exemptions to better support residents and schools, while
keeping the restrictions effective and enforceable by camera.
To achieve these aims we’re updating our Traffic Regulation Order to align
with our School Streets Permits and Access Guidance document.

Copies of the draft Order, relevant maps, statement of reasons and School
Streets Permits and Access Guidance document for proposing can be viewed
on the Councils website: transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO or may be
inspected Monday - Friday, 10am - 3pm at Gateway in the Civic Centre,
Southampton SO14 7LY.

Any person wishing to object or make any other representation relating to this
Order must do so in writing via the Councils website:
transport.southampton.gov.uk/TRO or by post to the Highways Legal Team at
Southampton City Council, Civic Centre, Southampton, SO14 7LY quoting the
Order title and, where objecting, stating the grounds for the objection, within
21 days of the date of this Notice (i.e. by 17th October 2025).

Please note that all representations submitted, including the name and
address of the person submitting it, may be made available for public
inspection.

Dated: 26th September 2025

Pete Boustred
Director of Transport and Planning
Southampton City Council


